

District of Columbia Government Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A Box 75115 Washington, DC 20013



July 2, 2007

Captain Henry Burt and Lieutenant Kelvin Cusick Metropolitan Police Dept. Traffic Division 300 Indiana Avenue NW Washington, DC 20001

Dear Captain Burt and Lieutenant Cusick,

We appreciate your office providing a description of steps to obtain a traffic camera in our neighborhoods. However, we need to request further clarification on which District agency is responsible for each step and at what points the community should weigh in to facilitate this process.

At its regularly scheduled meeting on June 14, 2007 with a quorum present, our Commission voted unanimously to respectfully request that Metro Police Department (MPD) Traffic Division provide our Commission with a step-by-step (from request-to-implementation) procedural guide for the fix speed-camera program.

This procedural guide should include all steps necessary to evaluate a site for the speed-camera program. The information should include, but not be limited to, the following: step-by-step procedural outline from site request to camera implementation; responsibilities of each DC government department/agency and personnel contact for each step; citizens' responsibilities for each step, an estimated time-line for completion of each step; MPD's site assessment traffic data; and MPD site evaluation protocol to assess site appropriateness for the fixed camera program.

We request MPD provide this information to our Commission within thirty day from receipt of this letter.

Thank you for all your assistance and we look forward to your prompt reply.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

CC: Councilmember Tommy Wells
Chief Cathy Lanier, MPD
Commander Diane Groomes, First District
Christopher Delfs, District Department of Transportation